

Care & Share

Easter Meditation: What Good is the Resurrection?

On Easter I greeted our congregation, "Christ is risen."

And they replied: "He is risen indeed."

Up from the grave Christ arose–bodily, causing armed soldiers to faint dead away. Still, many deny Jesus' resurrection. Denial started the very day Jesus arose. Soldiers, fearful for their lives, accepted big bonuses–bribes, more like it–for spreading the rumour that disciples had stolen Jesus' body while they slept.

It's natural to deny the resurrection. We modern people like scientific proof, something we can see and touch—even if we can't understand the science. We like to get to the root of things. And at the root of all things biological and human is that life will end in death at some time: That's all there is folks. There ain't no more.

Thanks be to God, St. Paul's declaration in 1 Corinthians 15 has also taken root as deeply as denials. In 1964, poet and novelist John Updike wrote his splendid "Seven Stanzas at Easter".

Sure, resurrection is hard to believe. Anyone who has faced death—her or his own, a spouse, sibling, even the death of a beloved pet, knows how final death feels and looks. It LOOKS like there's nothing beyond for that once-vibrant creature. Death STINGS. The hurting women in Matthew 28 had gone only to "look at the tomb." But an angel shocked them: "Go quickly and tell Jesus' disciples: 'He has risen from the dead and is going ahead of you into Galilee. There you will see him."

They did. Soon Jesus promised to be with them till the end of the age. Their age. OUR age. ALL ages—until he comes again. Meanwhile, if we believe Jesus arose from the dead, "with the same hinged thumbs and toes, same valved heart," as Updike says, we are not people most to be pitied, but, people most thankful, hopeful, most helpful.

Believing in the future resurrection means that we are already now in some sense "dwelling in the house of the Lord forever," as David prophesied in Psalm 23. Yes, death is a hard, sad way-station between this life and life forever. But because of Jesus' resurrection, life and death are not separated ultimately.

Beginnings of Eternal Life now wiggle or burst into our lives because of Jesus' resurrection-even though we might not always recognize how or when that change happens. I share part of my own pilgrimage to illustrate how resurrection belief gradually, but permanently changed my life.

I was 19, in my second year at Calvin College, having a hard time with two courses, not enjoying my studies. In November my Grandpa, Jacobus Cornelis Dekker, took a solo cruise to Hawaii about 2 ½ years after Grandma had died. Grandpa was finally looking forward to life again after his beloved Hannah's death.

Midway to Hawaii, Grandpa suffered an aneurysm, underwent surgery upon landing in Honolulu. Though he remarkably survived surgery, after ten days he died. I postponed two midterms and returned to Chicago and was a pallbearer. I was feeling so at sea that I thought of quitting school for a while.

Yet at the graveside God gave me an unexpected, hard gift. As we bore Grandpa's coffin to the grave, I saw the concrete vault cover that would seal Grandpa's coffin. On that cover I saw something I have never forgotten: a small bronze plaque with the name cast into it JAMES CORNELIUS DEKKER. Grandpa's anglicized name, but MY name too. For the first time I realized I would be in the same place and position only God knew when. It was a jolt. But at least GOD knew.

At that grave we did what we still do today and always should. We recited the Apostles Creed. We sang "Praise God from Whom All Blessings Flow." One hard blessing, of course, was that we believed in the resurrection of the dead and the life everlasting—of James Cornelius Dekker Sr., of all who believe—though we were sad at the moment.

That graveside insight of my own mortality changed my life. Recognizing my own mortality, yet believing in the resurrection of the dead and the life everlasting sparked me not to waste my life, but to return to Calvin, face two unpleasant courses and to live like Grandpa and Mom and Dad—and my Shepherd Lord—wanted me to. I haven't kept my pledge perfectly, but that momentary sight of my name on a grave—that would someday re-open—changed my life.

The sting of death lessened at that graveside. I was struck that I would rather live believing that I would see Grandpa again and talk with him about my life than live like nothing mattered but slogging through life, making money till I died.

All because of the resurrection of Jesus and the life everlasting that anticipates.

Belief in the resurrection goes far, far beyond my little experience. What is your experience of doubt, confusing, growing or faltering faith—because of doubt or faith in the resurrection of Jesus?

Christ is risen. Christ is risen indeed!

-meditation written by James Dekker, April 2011

OUR CHURCH FAMILY

Hi everybody, we wish you all patience during these unsettled times. We live in such a privileged area; for many people this is a much more difficult time. How is COVID-19 affecting us all? Lots of places are shut down and all of us are being told to limit our contact with others and basically stay home. This is hard as we are social beings. What is going to happen next? Nobody really knows, but we know the one who knows all things: God! God is in control. Nothing happens outside of his control. There are many things we do not know about COVID-19 and what will happen in the future, but we can be confident that this world and everything in it belongs to God. In the beginning, he put man in charge of creation, to keep it in order. He gave man food to eat and a paradise to live in. What was man's response? Disobedience. Man's rebellion resulted in a cursed and fallen world where death, disease, suffering, hate, murder of unborn babies and viruses like COVID-19 flourish (just to name a few of the consequences of Adam's rebellion). COVID-19 is simply a result of the fall. Yet, God uses things like COVID-19 to stop us in our tracks. To show us that as much as we like to believe that we are in control, we simply are not. He could choose to stop this virus from spreading at any moment and we pray that he does. However, the reality is that he may not.

What is a proper response in these unsettled times?

Loving and fearing God was the Israelites main commandment and summed up the 10 commandments. A sermon we heard years ago when we still lived in Groningen, still sticks with me. The minister spoke about doing God's will and how all we needed to do was follow the 10 commandments. I thought at the time "easier said than done." Nevertheless, it is as true today for us as it was for the Israelites so many years ago. God's will for us is obedience to His Word as it was so long ago for Adam and Eve in the garden. The consequence then for disobeying God was death. A passage from Numbers 21 reminds me of what is happening today. God sent venomous snakes amongst the Israelites when they spoke against God and Moses in their impatience and grumbling on their journey in the desert. When they repented of their sin, God told Aaron to make a snake of bronze and whoever was bitten and looked at the snake was healed. This passage reminds us of Christ who hung on a pole for our sin. When we repent and look to Him for salvation, we are saved from our sins, just as the Israelites were healed from the snake bite. In times such as we are living in, a proper response would be repentance and a turning back to the one we have turned our back on. (See Luke 13:1-5 for Jesus' response to two horrible incidents).

On a lighter note, may we all have a blessed time at home.... And make the most of it!!

Our condolences go out to Kris & Katy Esselink and family with the passing away of Katy's grandfather, Samuel "Sam" Vanderwide. He was living in Red Deer when he passed away on March 1. Katy is thankful that she was able to go there and be with him when he passed. She thanks everyone for their kind messages, thoughts and prayers.

In March, Hudson James Douwe Agombar received the sign and seal of baptism. Congratulations to Dan & Kaylene and Kate as we celebrated this very important milestone for Hudson.

Cathie Sinninghe is thankful for her "rebirth" on March 24, 1998. We thank God for Cathie's joyful faith in the Lord.

We praise God with Arnold & Cindy Kaemingh with the birth of their granddaughter Anna Christine Petkau (7 pounds, 6 ounces) born to Denise and Peter this past Monday, March 23rd.

We are thankful for safe travel for those who have arrived home from away, including our students. Pray for safe travel for those who are still travelling home. We wish success for those students who will be continuing with their studies and taking final exams on line

Our seniors who will be celebrating birthdays in April are: Jan van Rozen on the 10th, Elmer Cates on the 11th, Rudy Sinninghe on the 17th, Sietske van Zwol on the 23rd and Marie Sinninghe on the 30th.

Happy birthday to all who will be celebrating birthdays in April.

An anniversary wish goes out to Jan & Sietske van Zwol who will be celebrating 45 years on the 17th of April.

Answers to the Bible questions (March Care & Share):

1. Shadrach, Meshack, Abednego (Daniel 1:6) 2. Son of ... 3. Job (1:21). 4. 13 5. Institutes of the Christian Religion 6. Peter 7. Dead Sea and Sea of Galilee 8. Prophet 9. Zimri (1 Kings 16:18) 10. Mother-in-law 11. Ramah (1 Samuel 7:17)

Below are the Bible questions for April. These are questions which I received from Nick Schryvershof in 2007 to put in that Care & Share. I thought it would be nice to use them again. "What do you know about Easter?"

- 1. How many times does the word Easter appear in the New Testament?
- 2. Did the early Christian church celebrate Easter?
- 3. What ancient empire was the birthplace of most of our Easter celebrations?
- 4. On what day do Christians commemorate Christ's crucifixion?
- 5. What event do Christians celebrate on Easter Sunday?
- 6. Easter Sunday has its origins in the pagan worship of which god?
- 7. What Babylonian goddess is often credited with giving her name to Easter?
- 8. Which two popular Easter customs can be traced back to pagan spring fertility rites celebrating new life and resurrection?
- 9. What Jewish symbol of sacrifice have Christians embraced to describe Jesus Christ?
- 10. To which faithful follower did Jesus first reveal Himself after His resurrection?

There is a BRIDAL SHOWER planned for Brittany Bushby (fiancé of Zach Koomans) for **Saturday, April 18th,** at 1:30 p.m. at the church. All ladies are invited. Due to the COVID-19 Virus, this shower may be postponed. Please stay tuned for updates.

For those of you who are able to sew, Dr. Meyers (doctor in Emo) is requesting FACEMASKS. A link for a DIY Cloth Face Mask can be found by entering: <u>DIY Cloth Face Mask: 8 Steps (with Pictures) – Instructables</u> into your search bar. Dr. Meyers says that 3 ply probably is best and the tighter the weave in fabric, the better. The face masks will have to be laundered so maybe ploy cotton is better than 100% cotton. But whatever you have is good. Facemasks can be dropped off in a bag at the front of the Emo Hospital. For more information, contact Wilma Esselink at 276-4622.

Thank you from Resonate Global Mission:

Dear Congregation:

Thank you for your generous gift to spread the good news of Jesus! The Bible reminds us of the importance of prayer. Ephesians 6:18 gives us this command: "And pray in the Spirit on all occasions with all kinds of prayers and requests. With this in mind, be alert and always keep on praying for all the Lord's people." Your prayers make a difference! Thank you for lifting up your missionaries, church planters, and campus ministers in prayer! With your prayers and faithful giving, you are making ministry possible. Your ministry leaders rely on your support as they carry out the work God is calling them to do. When you give, you are helping to sustain them and give them the resources they need. When you pray, you join with them in the power of the Spirit. Thank you for your support! I am confident that God will bless the gifts and prayers you bring to his mission. Thank you for partnering with us in the work of bringing the gospel to every nation, and for remembering your ministry leaders in prayer.

In Christ, Kevin DeRaaf Acting Canada Director

From Back to God Ministries International:

BEAT THE BUZZER - Check out our children's programs at www.kidscorner.net. In this week's episode "Beat the Buzzer," Liz and his friends are very excited about competing in the Beat the Buzzer game ... so excited that they don't complete their assignment for church school, figuring out the difference between grace, mercy, and justice. Listen now at kidscorner.net and subscribe to KC's weekly emails for future episodes. Download this month's Kid Corner Easter puzzle and game giveaway The Bible Challenge Activity Book Five. https://kidscorner.net/activities.

GROUNDWORK: I BELIEVE IN GOD, THE SON - What do we mean when we say "I believe in Jesus Christ, his only Son, our Lord"? Join Groundwork as we study Matthew 16:13-16, John 1:1-18, and Philippians 2:9-11 to discover who we believe Jesus Christ is and what this belief means for how we live our lives. Listen now at GroundworkOnline.com and subscribe to Groundwork's weekly emails for future episodes.

Please note that TODAY devotionals are available online by going to www.reframemedia.com. When you follow the link to subscribe to the TODAY devotionals for each day, you will also receive a 21 day "Our Only Comfort" series of devotions.

From Faith Formation Ministries:

HOLY WEEK DEVOTIONAL FOR FAMILIES - Families, are you looking for an easy way to celebrate Holy Week at home? DWELL at Home's new devotional God's Big Easter Story is free to download. (And has a color-in printable!) You can read one devotion each day of Holy Week or combine readings over a few days. Find it at dwellcurriculum.org under "Family Support."

From World Renew:

REFUGEE SUNDAY HAS GONE ONLINE! – This Sunday (March 29) is Refugee Sunday. When we welcome refugees as a church, we welcome them into our family--and God's family. Today, consider supporting the work of World Renew's Refugee Sponsorship program. Your gift communicates Christ's love in many ways, giving hope and building a new life for refugee families. Thank you for joining us. To donate online, you can go to: https://worldrenew.ca/refugeesunday

Some had requested to have a copy of the poem, which was read by Paiton Veldhuisen (written by her Aunty Michelle) at the Farewell Sunday we had for Pastor Kasey & Liz, printed in this Care and Share.

There once was a pastor named Kasey, And Liz, she was his wife. They had themselves some children, And created a really nice life.

Now this pastor, he had quite a gift, It was useful wherever he went. He decided to put it to God's use, And he'd go wherever he was sent.

His talents took him many places, To the north, and the south, east and west. Wherever he went God would use him, And his talents were put to the test.

His calling eventually brought him, to a town of no major acclaim. It was known for its natural beauty, Emo, Ontario was its name.

In Emo, there was a church,
Full of people who God loved so dear,
He saw that they needed reminding
Of just how precious they were.

With the help of a pastor so loving, And the strength of their Father above, This church worked its way towards healing, Gained a vision, knew grace, and felt love.

God's work there is still not complete, He is always at work in their lives, But with a mission, and clarity of focus, They are becoming a body that thrives.

The gifts that this Pastor brought with him, He would never claim them as his own, But God used him in ways even he did not know, And the seeds that he planted have grown.

So we thank you for coming to Emo, For sharing your gifts with us here, Please know, as you follow His calling, That in Emo, you're always held dear! Dear Family of God,

"We have this Hope as an anchor for the soul, firm and secure" (Hebrews 6:19).

"Thank you Lord!"

We are so thankful to God for your concern and support during this difficult time. Thank you especially for your prayers. How grateful we are for the peace of God that surpasses all understanding and the assurance that the Lord gives as we look to Him in faith and confidence. Truly, He awesome and He is in control!

It has been a surreal couple of weeks for us. After spending only 2 1/2 wonderful and rewarding days of ministry in Guatemala (beginning March 12) we learned on Saturday afternoon that the president of Guatemala was banning all flights to/from the USA/Canada for 21 days beginning on Monday.

Translated: "Evacuate immediately!"

We were able to rebook a flight for early Sunday morning and made it out only by God's grace. There is now a mandatory curfew in Guatemala from 4:00pm-4:00pm. Virtually everything is shut down and those that are poverty-stricken are suffering greatly. We pray earnestly for the people of Guatemala living in extreme conditions. They are so vulnerable being cut off from all those who would be there to serve them in Jesus' Name. How we thank the Lord for His faithful servants in Guatemala that will work to bless and help desperate people throughout this entire ordeal. Thank you for your prayers!

We arrived in Chicago late on Sunday evening and began a 12-hour drive to Rainy River by car on Monday afternoon. We stopped in Eau Claire, WI at a Super Walmart to stock up on a few things. It was a good thing we have lots of toilet paper as there was none to be found. There was no pizza, chicken, beef, cereal, most dairy products and many other basic essentials either. Long aisles of shelves were completely empty! It was quite alarming to say the least.

We had no difficulty crossing the border back into Canada on Tuesday, but are under a 14-day quarantine because of our travel outside of Canada.

Yes, we are reeling from the changes in our world. We left for Guatemala on March 12 and never in a million years would have imagined that things could change so dramatically since then. How grateful we are that God is in control and is faithful! None of this has caught Him by surprise.

We are moving forward full steam ahead, making plans for our summer Bible schools, Bible camps and Wilderness Canoe Trip, but doing so with a bit of apprehension that there might be small crowds (if any at all). We wonder if the world will be able to "flip the switch off" from social distancing and isolation... even if the COVID-19 crisis is over. Again, we know the Lord is in control.

Even as we are under quarantine, God has been so faithful to provide numerous Divine appointments while being housebound. Many people are in need of assurance and hope. It has been a blessing to "be there" (through technology) during this time of uncertainty. This morning I talked/prayed with an individual suffering from anxiety attacks. I have also been phoning many elderly people. They typically respond with deep gratitude that they were "remembered" by someone.

It was a joy this past Sunday to see almost every pastor I know ministering as an "Online Evangelist". There were so many Live-stream church services that you could literally watch them all day long! I personally did a Messenger video church service, which allowed personal interaction with the people I ministered to. It worked quite well and everybody requested to do it again this coming Sunday. I have also had many phone calls and video chats with people in Guatemala and Pikangikum

First Nation. It is especially hard for those living under curfews... anyone out after hours can be fined or arrested! Please keep them in your prayers.

Since Pikangikum was unexpectedly "closed" this past Saturday, everyone had to make a dash to get their vehicles off the reserve (across the ice road) and to the mainland. They had to do this if they want to have a vehicle to use during the summer months. There was a stampede of vehicles as everyone made their way to Taxi Bay. We especially pray that COVID-19 doesn't reach Pikangikum. It would be horrific. The authorities are not allowing church services in Pikangikum, which is very devastating (especially to new believers). Sadly, "church services" were listed first on the "prohibited list" and that was very disconcerting.

Just before sunset today, a large group of people from Pikangikum gathered out on the frozen lake, looking back toward their homes, and praying over their community. It was a powerful demonstration of faith! You can watch a video of it on our Facebook page: Mark Tina Mast

I was planning to make another ministry trip to Pikangikum in April, but that will not be possible. #Pray

Truly, there are many very sinister ways that the enemy is using this COVID-19 crisis to rob, kill and destroy. We are already having people call to cancel Bible camp. Others are choosing not to participate with Guatemala Outreach trips in October and November. We are resting in the Lord's will as we plan for all of the aforementioned outreaches. How grateful we are for the urgency that we sensed from October-March to make numerous ministry trips to Guatemala and Pikangikum. There was such a rich harvest of souls for the Kingdom and now we entrust these new believers to our Lord for His protection, safety and deliverance.

"Lord hear our prayer! Be glorified as Your people call out to You. We are trusting that You will save us and deliver us from the physical and spiritual attacks of the enemy. Forgive our sins and heal our land. Cover us with your precious Blood. In the Mighty and Matchless Name of Jesus we pray. Amen."

As we face this unique time in history (His Story) we are looking to Jesus for provision of our needs. Being faith missionaries, we are trusting God, who has always... ALWAYS... been faithful! As you read this, we would like to say "Thank you for blessing us so consistently with your prayers, financial support and encouragement. The Lord has used you to 'meet our every need according to His riches in glory in Christ Jesus'" (Philippians 4:19).

Please pray that we will always remain optimistic and filled with Peace, Hope and Joy, being vigilant to declare the Gospel through the indwelling power of the Holy Spirit and never consumed with fear. We desire to be "all things, to all people, so that by all possible means we may save some". (1Corinthians 9:22). Please pray this in the Mighty and Powerful Name of JESUS!

Thank you again for your prayers and partnership in ministry. We trust that the Lord will watch over you during this time of uncertainty as well. How we pray for the Lord to open many exciting new avenues of ministry and that each of us will enthusiastically embrace them for His Glory!

Looking to Jesus, the Author and Perfector of our faith,

Mark & Tina

#GodIsAble! #Pray #GO! #FaithfulGod

"As for God, His way is perfect" Psalm 18:30

"When I'm reading Scripture in Spanish it's like I'm eating soup with a fork. But when I read the Bible in Quechua, it's like I'm eating soup with a spoon."

Peruvian community member



Celebrate with us the monumental milestone of the completion of the translation of the Eastern Apurimac Quechua Old Testament! Our dear friends at AIDIA* are heading up this work. AIDIA is a partner organization of Wycliffe Bible Translators, whom we mentored during our time in Peru. We had the privilege of attending the Eastern Apurimac Quechua New Testament dedication in 2013. AIDIA writes:

...we can thank God because, thanks to Him, we have succeeded in finishing the translation of the Old Testament through the end of the book of Malachi. In this quarter, the team translated a total of 446 verses, from the book of Nahum through the last verse of Malachi. Glory to God! During all these years, since we began (the Old Testament) in the middle of 2012, translating the Bible has been an arduous task. We are sure that when the whole Bible is published in the heart language of Quechua speakers, the Word will be the impetus for the transformation of many lives, families and communities. Now we need to revise the New Testament, comparing it with the Old Testament, write the introductions for each book, the glossary, and other helps that the Bible will include. Our goal is to complete it all in 2020.

Finishing up all of these stages in 2020 is a big goal! If all goes well with each of the remaining quality control steps, the full Bible could be printed and in people's hands by 2023. So please join us in continuing to pray for this team as they enter these last stages of this monumental project. So many things could go wrong and so they need our prayers.

Here is a great little video to introduce you to their ministry.

During this crucial time as they are nearing the completion of the Bible translation, they are low on support. Thankfully, a generous donor has agreed to match all gifts (up to \$10,000) to

AIDIA until their need is met for this year. Wow! If you would like to contribute to this need, your gift will be doubled! Yes, please double my gift to AIDIA.

March - April Comings & Goings:

- March 2 6: Justin is in London with one of the teams he leads. (Most of this team live in England). They are working on establishing the type of data that will be most helpful for our managers throughout the world.
- March 18 April 1: We will both be working from the SIL** center in Tucson, Arizona.
 It will be an opportunity for us to get to know the SIL staff/community there.
- April 5 9: Justin will be joining another team that is working on redesigning the way SIL International is set up as an organization. The world around us is changing and we as an organization need to adapt our structures to new realities. In particular, we want to see our organization and vision become more locally accountable wherever we work.



Justin teaching in Lima on Leading in Complexity in the 21st Century. Anyone want to guess what he meant when he wrote "McDonaldization" on the whiteboard?

Finance Update:

As we continue in this ministry by giving leadership to the work of Bible translation and language development in the Americas, we trust God to supply our financial needs through churches and individuals like you. Part of our reliance on God is to make our needs known as we have them. For those of you who faithfully partner with us financially, thank you! We are very grateful. However, in the last couple of years, we have lost several financial partners due to various reasons. We are currently lacking about \$630/month to reach 100% of the ministry budget that Wycliffe Canada has set for us. After months of being under budget, we are really feeling the effects of this shortfall.

Join us in praying for the following:

 Thank God for the completion of the translation of the Eastern Apurimac Quechua Old Testament. Pray for the team as they enter the remaining few years of the process.

- 2. Thank God for a great week of training Latin American leaders in Lima, Peru in January. And thank God for a good week of annual planning that Justin had with his team in Colombia in February.
- 3. We also would appreciate your prayers for David and the two translation teams he works with in Colombia as they are currently doing a final read-through of each of these two New Testament translations in order to catch any final possible errors. Many challenges have arisen in the process thus far that have set them back. David is also a key leader on Justin's team, so Justin has a vested interest in this getting done so David can focus on other major responsibilities.

Thank you for your prayers, for your interest in this work, and for your financial partnership with us.

Serving together,

Justin & Tammy Hettinga

*AIDIA (pronounced "idea") is a Quechua partner organization in Abancay, Peru, serving the speakers of East Apurimac Quechua in Bible translation, literacy, church leadership training, audio visual ministry, youth and children's ministries, publications, and dental care.

**<u>SIL</u>, Wycliffe's closest partner, is a faith-based nonprofit organization that serves language communities worldwide, building their capacity for sustainable language development by means of research, translation, training and materials development.

Justin & Tammy Hettinga justin_hettinga@wycliffe.ca tammy_hettinga@wycliffe.ca Hettinga.ca



Wycliffe Bible Translators of Canada 4316 - 10 St NE, Calgary AB T2E 6K3 800-463-1143 / 403-250-5411 wycliffe.ca

If you would like to make a **one-time donation** or **recurring monthly donations**, visit Hettinga.ca, type in the amount and click "Give Now." For **pre-authorized giving from your bank account**, simply fill out and submit this "<a href="Pre-authorized Monthly Debit Agreement" form. **To donate by credit card over the phone**, please call 1-800-463-1143 (9am-4pm Mountain time) and ask for the Receipts Department. **To donate by mail**, please make cheque(s) payable to Wycliffe Canada and mail to the Wycliffe address above. (Please include a separate note that states "for the work of Justin & Tammy Hettinga." If you have any issues with this, please do not hesitate to ask for our assistance.



APRIL 2020

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			1	2 Karmin Hettinga	3	4 Brad Webb Michael Veldhuisen
5 Alistair Marissen	6 Troy Veldhuisen	7	8 Josette Vargus	9	10 Jan Van Rozen GOOD FRIDAY	11 Elmer Cates
12 Eric Van der Kroef Easter	13	14 Carina Mack	15 Dayle Allan	16 Braden Webb	17 Rudy Sinninghe Logann Veldhuisen *Jan & Sietske Van Zwol (45th)	18
19 Jace Kaemink	20 Jordyn Veldhuisen	21	22	23 Sietske Van Zwol Myra Kaemingh	24	25
26	27	28 Caleb Koomans Wyllem Kelly	29 Stevie-Lee Kaemingh	30 MarieAnn deGroot William Foster Morgan Redford Marie Sinninghe		